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IMMANUEL INSIGHTS 
Term 2 Week 8,  Friday 24 June 2022 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

(08) 8522 5740 

mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 

Dates to 
Remember 
 
 
 
 
 
TERM 2 
 
Week 9 

Wed 29 & Thurs 30 Jun - 
Zion Pre school Star nights 

Thurs 30 June - Street Eats 
night, Senior Unit 

Fri 1 July – last day of Term 
2 

 

ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 Term Dates 

Term 2  

Mon 2 May to Fri 1 July 

Term 3 

Mon 25 July to Fri 30 Sept 

Term 4 

Mon 17 Oct to Weds 14 Dec 

 

 

 

 

Awe and Wonder 

 

Have you ever played 'spotto' when driving in the car and been 
shocked at the amount of yellow cars on the road? Or someone has 
said something like “You don’t see many black Toyota Corollas on 
the road do you?” Then for the next week it feels like every second 
car is a black Corolla, you’re seeing them everywhere.  
 
This happens in many aspects of our every day lives, things happen 
which are unexpected or unbelievable, but unless our mind is tuned 
and our eyes are focused to seeing them, we often overlook them. 
Roald Dahl once said “Those who don’t believe in magic will never 
find it”. 
 
Every day little miracles are occurring, plants growing from seeds, all 
the way to producing food, a child being born, the sun rising and 
setting, even our body’s ability to maintain life, to move us from one 
place to another.  
 
When we look at the world with an open mind and are receptive to 
all the every day miracles around us we can see God’s world through 
eyes of awe and wonder.  
 
God is at work every day through all the little moments, every day 
miracles, we just have to open our eyes and hearts to seeing them. 
This week I encourage you to delight in 
the small moments, seek gratitude in 
simple things and thank God for all he 
has given us and continues to give.  
 

Emma Lange  
Youth Ministry 
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MESSAGE FROM DARYL  

It’s hard to imagine, but this is our last newsletter for Term 2! 
 
While there is still another busy week of school to go, we hope the 3 week break will be a safe 
and healthy time for everyone in our community. 
 
Our board is in the process of adopting a Covid Vaccination policy which I expect will be 
implemented at the start of next term. The basic gist of it is that all staff and volunteers who 
are not at least double vaccinated will need to wear a mask when indoors and RAT daily when 
on site. When the policy is finalised we will share it with you more fully. 
 
This week you should have also received an invitation to participate in a survey as our Strategic 
Planning process begins to ramp up. Please take the time to complete this as your input will be 
vital in helping to shape future directions for our school. 
 
And finally, as we near the end of the term I want to express appreciation for your ongoing 
support of our school. Our community has done an amazing job this term and it’s a privilege to 
work in a place that is so student centered and respectful of each other.  
Many blessings to you all. 
           Daryl 

 

SOUTH PARA VISIT—YEAR 5 
 
On Friday 3rd of June the Year5 students in partnership with SA Water 

were involved with a revegetation project at the South Para Reservoir. 

We planted 500 plants in just 3 hours. We also worked together to make 

tree guards. For lunch we had a sausage sizzle and we got to play with 

the SA Water fire truck hose. 

We had a lot of fun packing up the seeding pots! After all of the hard 

work we had a sleep or some students made snow angels?     

   Mackenzie S  
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CABARET EVENING 
 

It was  very exciting to see our school community 
gathering in Taikondi again for one of our favourite 
social events of the year “Cabaret”. Many of our 
students, staff and parents performed and showcased 
their  talents on the night including, drum solos, dance 
routines, piano and guitar, singing and much more.  
 
Thank you to Mr Huepauff, the music tutors and all of 
the staff who contributed to putting together this 

exciting event! 
 

INSTRUMENTAL MINI CONCERTS  
During Recess and Lunchtime this week we have had 
our end of Semester Instrumental Mini Concerts hosted 
by our amazing Music Tutors! Students who take private 
Music tuition  were able to perform in front of their 
parents and caregivers. It is always a joy to see how 
these students are progressing with their learning. A 

huge thank you to  our Music Tutors - Dallas, Michael, David, Karen, Roger and Mr Hueppauff 
for organising this great concert series.  
  

JOSIAH ACES FLUTE EXAM! 
 
Josiah S from Year 6 recently  completed his 
Grade 1 Flute exam and gained a High 
Distinction (A+). This is a fantastic 
accomplishment for him. Congratulations to 
Josiah on this wonderful achievement! 
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SPOTLIGHT ON LOTE  
Our Foundation  students have been learning Kaurna this term 
through the focus of the elements of country.  
 
Our Year 2 students are looking at the ways stories are told for 
different purposes through the lens of Wayang Kulit (shadow) 
Puppets. Year 4/5s have written and performed shopping role 
plays in the Indonesian language. 
 
These photos show  the  foundation students touring our bush  
tucker garden and the creative shadow puppets by the year 2 
students. The photos also show an example of the ‘shops’ created 
by year 5’s to perform their role play.  

         
iGOSH INFO July Vac Care (3 wks, Mon 4  to Fri  22 July) 

Online booking have closed. Any bookings required now are 
casual bookings and depend on availability and are charged at a 
higher rate than permanent bookings.  
Account reminders have been emailed, your prompt payment is appreciated. 
Vac Care Consent and Confirmation letters to be sent home this Friday 24/6. They also have a 
section on them for overdue accounts that will need to be finalised before bookings can be 
confirmed. Please return just the consent form by the end of the term. We are looking 
forward to a busy 3 weeks. 
 
iGOSH Bookings - If you need before or after school care during term  please book in 
via www.carebookings.com.au. Reminder that bookings close 2pm each Friday for the week 
ahead. Any bookings after this need to be emailed, texted or phoned to Katrina. Bookings 
before 2pm Friday are permanent bookings and after that are casual bookings, charged at 
the casual rate. Term 3 bookings open next week. 
Covid Reminders - Masks are now optional when dropping off and collecting your children. 
Please still wait outside for your children and avoid entering our rooms. 
Katrina Ponte - iGOSH Director                   
Ph 0447 661 555     katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 

http://www.carebookings.com.au/
mailto:katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au
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CURRICULUM NEWS - UNIT OF INQUIRY 
 
Year 1  
Our Year 1 students have been working on a unit based on materials. 
Central Idea - We understand more about materials by exploring them 
 
Lines of Inquiry:  The characteristics of materials 
   How materials change 
   How and why different materials are used 
 
They have been sorting and classifying different materials and looking at their form and 
properties.  They have also been looking at how these properties help make materials useful 
for different purposes. 
 
Year 3 
Our Year 3 students have just commenced a new unit, 
looking at culture and some of the elements that make up 
culture. 
Central Idea: Understanding culture helps us appreciate 
each other 
Lines of Inquiry:  How people express their culture 
   Factors that influence culture 
   Culture and religious belief  
 
Students began by looking at scenes from different cultures around the world and looking at 
some of the similarities and differences in the ways people live and take part in day to day 
activities. 
 
Year 5  
Our Year 5 students have been inquiring into justice systems and looking at why they are set 
up, how they operate and the different factors and influences 
that affect them. 
 
Central Idea: Justice systems affect and reflect the  
  communities people live in 
 
Lines of Inquiry:  Purposes of justice systems 

   Elements of justice systems 
   Effectiveness of justice systems 

 
As part of looking into the different elements of justice systems, the Year 5 students visited the 
Old Adelaide Gaol.  They found out about the corrections side of the justice system in 
Australia, some of the issues arising from prisons and how the system has changed over time.  
It was a very informative and engaging visit.  
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Community news - Prosperity tech TRAINEESHIP  opportunity 
Know someone finishing Year 12 and passionate about computers? 

Prosperity Tech Solutions are looking for students in the greater Gawler region who are 
enthusiastic about computers / looking to pursue a career in IT, to undertake a paid 
traineeship. The trainee will be working both in the educational sector and assisting with 
technical support for local small businesses. They will also have exposure to working in a 
computer repair store. No qualifications or previous experience required! 

The ideal candidate will:  - Be easily approachable 
    - Be eager to assist others and resolve issues 
    - Bubbly, friendly personality 
    - Can communicate with a diverse audience including school    
      children, teachers, parents and customers. 
Sound interested? Send through your resume to brad@prosperitytech.solutions 

UKULELE LESSONS - Interested in joining a FREE ukulele group? ILSG gives students the 
opportunity to learn a musical instrument and play it with others. Would you like to find out for 
yourself how much fun that can be? Members of the Gawler Lutheran Church get together on 
Monday evenings from 6.30 to 8pm  at Zion Church to learn some chords, sing along together 
and have some fun. The ukulele is  a great instrument to start on as it only takes a few minutes 
to learn a few chords and start playing along, and learning with a group takes away the 
pressure of having to "perform". We laugh a lot, and there's a lot of encouragement. No cost 
involved.  

If you would like to know more contact John Kowald (0403371766 or 
johnkowald@hotmail.com) or speak to Mrs Altus (Year 4 TEACHER). 

 

GETTING TO  
KNOW OUR 

STAFF 
 

This week we meet 
“Mrs Voigt” 

from the  
Front Office -  
Finance LSA 

mailto:brad@prosperitytech.solutions
mailto:johnkowald@hotmail.com
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?????LOTE WORD SEARCH ????? Name……………………………...Class……………….. 

The first entry drawn out of the box with all correct answers will win a Subway Voucher and 

Drink Bottle! ENTRIES CLOSE FRIDAY 1st  JULY AT 3:30PM. The winner will be announced in the 

Monday Minutes email Week 1 of Term 3 & posted in the next Immanuel 

Insights Newsletter also.   QUIZ SPONSERED BY - SUBWAY (Gawler, Murray St) 
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LOST PROPERTY! 

 
 
UNIFORM SHOP 
 
Uniform purchases are 
currently by appointment 
with the front office. 
 

Uniforms can also be 
ordered & paid for over 
the phone or via email to 
the office with a credit 
card & sent home via 
students or collected by 
parents at the end of the 
day.  
 
 

 
SECOND HAND  
UNIFORM SHOP  
 

Our wonderful volunteers 
will be opening the Second 
Hand Uniform shop on the 
following days -  
 
Mondays 9:00 - 9:30am  
&  
Tuesdays 3:10pm -3:40pm 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
UKULELE GROUP 
Gawler Church run a Ukulele 
group Mondays 6:30pm @ Zion 
church. No cost involved—all 
welcome to come and try. 
 
MOBILES 
FOR 
MONARTO   
Old mobile 
phones can 
be donated 
to the front 
office for the 
Year 3 class 
Monarto 
Zoo 
Fundraiser. 
 
OPEROO 
Please make 
sure your family details and 
student medical details are 
current and up to date—this 
data is used on excursions and 
camps so it needs to be 
accurate.  
Any questions please go to Live 
Chat direct through Operoo 
website 24/7 or contact 
sallyw@ilsg.sa.edu.au . 
 
 
 

COVID REMINDERS 
Please only be on site as long as 
is necessary.  
IT IS RECOMMENDED TO WEAR 
A MASK INDOORS WHEN 
ONSITE. 
If your child contracts Covid 19 
you MUST notify the school as 
soon as you can. Please do not 
send any child to school if they 
have any symptoms at all. 
Parents cannot enter 
classrooms, please drop at 
designated areas.  
 
VISITORS  
If you need to use the toilet 
facilities whilst on school site, 
please use the admin building 
toilets not the student toilets.    
 
SUBWAY orders are due in by 
3:30pm Wednesday for lunch on 
Fridays. Please use the new 
order forms which has 2 cookie 
choices. Forms at Front office. 
 
LLL BANKING 
Deposits can 
be made 
every 
Tuesday via the message boxes 
or  direct via the school front 
office.       www.lll.org.au 
 


